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BY EMAIL 
 
The Hon Adam Searle MLC  
Chair, Select Committee on the Coronial Jurisdiction in New South Wales 
Parliament House 
Macquarie Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 

Dear Mr Searle 

Submission No. 7 to the Select Committee on the Coronial Jurisdiction in New South Wales  

I refer to the submission provided to the Select Committee on the Coronial Jurisdiction in New South Wales 
(Committee) by Associate Professor Laura Grenfell, Associate Professor Julie Debeljak and Dr Anita Mackay dated 
25 June 2021 which has been published on the Committee’s website (Submission No. 7).   

As you would be aware, Anglican Community Services (Anglicare), the approved provider of the Newmarch House 
residential aged care service (Newmarch House), is currently party to the Coronial Investigation into the death of 
Catherine Adam & Ors (Case Number 2020/192802), which relates to the investigation of the death of 19 residents at 
Newmarch House (Newmarch House Coronial).  The Newmarch House Coronial is scheduled to commence in July 
2022.  

Anglicare has recently been made aware of Submission No. 7 and the draft academic article that accompanies it. 
Anglicare is concerned that Submission No. 7 and the draft article contain numerous factual assertions about the 
COVID-19 outbreak at Newmarch House in 2020 that are unreferenced by the authors and are disputed by Anglicare. 
Further, many of the issues raised in the draft article will be the subject of consideration by the Deputy State Coroner 
in the Newmarch House Coronial. 

Anglicare acknowledges and supports the right of the authors of Submission No. 7 to engage in academic debate and 
does not seek to stifle discussion of the issues raised in the draft article.  However, Anglicare is concerned that 
readers of the draft article may infer that the facts that are asserted about Newmarch House are true, when in fact 
those matters are unreferenced by the authors and are disputed by Anglicare.  

Consequently, Anglicare requests that the Committee please consider this letter and accept it as a submission, even 
though the deadline for filing submissions has now closed.  

Anglicare would be grateful for this letter, the comments appearing at Annexure A and the annotated version of the 
draft article appearing at Annexure B of this letter be uploaded to the Committee's website along with the other 
submissions received by the Committee.  

Anglicare does not wish to make any further submissions with respect to the issues being considered by the 
Committee, other than to respond to Submission No. 7. 

Yours sincerely 

Grant Millard 
Chief Executive Officer  
Anglican Community Services  
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INQUIRY INTO CORONIAL JURISDICTION IN NEW 
SOUTH WALES 

Name: Associate Professor Laura Grenfell, Associate Professor Julie 
Debeljak, and Dr Anita Mackay 

Date Received: 25 June 2021 
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